The meeting of the Residence Commission was held on May 6, 2013 at the Indiana State Library. 

Commission members in attendance were:

Nancy Lawton

Carol Stephan

Shelly Triol 

Phyllis Garrison 

Simona Hasten
Jane Wainwright
This represented a quorum of Commission members.

Also in attendance were:

Brenda Gerber, Chief of Staff to First Lady Karen Pence

Marilyn Fernandez, Deputy Chief of Staff to First Lady Karen Pence
First Lady Karen Pence 
Phyllis Garrison, Vice Chairman, brought the meeting to order at 2:15 p.m.

The first agenda item was for the Commission to Adopt the Agenda of the meeting.  There was one edit adding item f. glassware, and changing item f. priorities to item g.  The Commission voted to unanimously adopt the agenda.
The Commission's next agenda item was to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2013 meeting.  There were no additions or corrections.  The Commission unanimously approved the minutes of the April 18 , 2013 meeting. 
a. Update on the purchase of patio furniture - Carol Stephan reported that a grant application for a total amount of $43,509.00 had been submitted to the Foundation, with an initial request for $20,000 so that a down payment could be made.  Brenda Gerber informed the group that the Foundation had approved the request and was issuing a check for $20,000 that week to be paid to Wicker Works.  The remainder of the grant will be awarded when sufficient funds are available.  Delivery of the furniture is scheduled for May 7th.
b. Linens - Shelly Triol reported that she is still gathering information on number of tablecloths and napkins needed, along with prices.  She will present this information at the next meeting.
c. Fence/Gate  – Shelly Triol brought a sample of the type of fencing to be purchased.  She is still gathering information on the pricing and will present this at the next meeting.  The fence will be 6 feet tall. The estimated price will be from $50,000-$60,000.  Discussion was held regarding where the fence is to be installed. The group agreed that it is very important that security issues are addressed as soon as possible. 
d.  Flowers for the Residence.  Karen Pence informed the group that the master gardener from Purdue, Steve Mayer (sp?), is working with several students to provide labor at no cost. In addition, there are two DOC state prisons that have greenhouses which will supply ½ of the flowers to be installed.  IDOA will provide compost.  The total estimated cost of flowers and pots is $6,000, with $3,000 saved through these contributions, bringing the final cost down to $3,000. After discussion, the Commission unanimously voted to approve spending $3,000 to purchase flowers and pots for the Residence.  
e.  Drapes  –  The Commission was informed that drapes for the interior hallway have been ordered and the majority of funds have come through private donations not overseen by the Commission.  The remaining balance for hardware and installation is $3,234.95.  After discussion, the Commission voted unanimously to spend $3,234.95 to complete this purchase.
f. – Glassware.  Shelly Triol reported that there 24 sets of 4 glasses (wine, water, etc.) that had previously been donated.  The manufacturer is Warsaw Glass, an Indiana business.  The pattern was specifically designed for the Governor’s residence.  There is a need for additional sets in order to accommodate larger groups and provide for replacements. Shelly is gathering more information on the number of additional sets needed, along with pricing.  Discussion was held and the group agreed to discuss this item at the next meeting.

Discussion was held regarding the order of priorities for the above purchases.  The Commission agreed unanimously that the order of priority for funding requests to the Foundation should be as follows:

1. Remainder of patio furniture cost

2. Flowers for the residence - $3,000

3. Curtain installation - $3,234.95

4. Fencing/Gate once a final purchase is approved
Carol Stephan agreed to submit grant applications to the Residence Foundation for the flowers and curtains, and to indicate on the applications the order of priority for funding when sufficient donations have been received by the Foundation.

Item V. Old Business – 
a.  Update on Security Cameras – Discussion was held regarding the need for new security cameras, a security system, and door buzzers.  Brenda Gerber informed the group that IDOA is obtaining the bids and it is not clear yet whether the Residence Commission is responsible for this purchase.  
b. Ethics Training – all Commission members indicated that they had completed the required ethics training.

The next meeting of the Residence Commission will be Monday May 13th at 1 p.m., at the State Library.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:05 p.m.
